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Dear Parents & Families,  
 Congratulations to William 
Nakonesky and Jessica Miao who 
competed in the Northern Metropolitan 
Region Cross Country Championships  last 
Wednesday on reaching this high level of 
competition.  Although they did not make 
it through to the State Final, they both ran 
very well against tough opposition and 
already looking forward to trying again 
next year!  

 

LUNCH ORDERS 
 Attached to todayõs newsletter is an 
update of the Red Door Lunch Menu for 
OLW students. Please be aware that there 
are a few changes to the menu, especially 
noting that orders need to be placed by 
11.00am or a late fee will be charged. You 
will also note that they offer a wide range 
of food so I would ask that you consider 
making good choices with your child in 
the type and frequency of food ordered.  

WATER ONLY @ OLW 
 OLW has a water only policy for 
drinks at school. Recently we have 
noticed that there has become a trend 
towards the bringing or ordering of soft 
drink  and other drinks .  After di scussions 
at the School Education B oard  
throughout the first half of this year , it has 
been decided that from the 
commencement of Term 3 if any type of 

drink other than water is ordered  and 
brou ght to school , it will be placed in the 
fridge and given to the child to take home 
at the end of the day. This also applies to 
families who may bring in McDonaldõs or 
other take -away meals for their child . If 
you are  ordering  a drink with the  meal , 
please ask for a bottle of water as the 
drink , otherwise it will be placed in the 
fridge until the end of the day also . Some 
information on the importance of water 
and why it should cho sen as a preferred 

drink is included in todayõs newsletter. 

NATIONALLY CONSISTENT COLLECTION 
OF DATA (NCCD) 
 New Federal Government 
legislation enables schools to receive 
additional funding for students who are 
classified as having a ôdisabilityõ under this 
scheme without the need for specialist 
medical reports. Schools are required  to 
inform all parents about this program, so 
attached to todayõs newsletter is 
information about the scheme.  

Two key points are that s chools do 
not need you to agree to let them count 
your child in the NCCD and y ou cannot 
ask the school not to count your  child.  
However, you will be informed if your 
child is included in the Data and there 
should already be an ongoing dialogue 
between the school and the home. Please 
read through the information carefully.  

ST VINCENT DE PAUL WINTER APPEAL 
Thank you to everyo ne who 

supported the Winter Appeal last week 
organised by our SRC. Our boxes of 
donations are overflowing so there will be 
many people who will be a lot warmer this 

winter because of your generosity.  

CHOCOLATE FUNDRAISER 
Thanks to everyone who has sold 

chocolates and returned the payment. 
Two  $20 JB HI -FI voucher s will be drawn 
from the returns at todayõs whole school 
Assembly . 



 

 

 

MID YEAR REPORTS 
Mid -Year Reports will be distributed 

to families tomorrow . Please spend time 
discussing your childõs achievements with 
them so that they are aware of your 
support for their efforts and progress. This 
report is a follow on from your Parent ð 
Teacher interview at the start of Term 2 , 
with the next round of Parent ð Teacher 
interviews set for the first day of Term 4 .  

As schools are required to move 
towards the new Victorian Curriculum, 
you will notice a few more changes in the 
names of some subject areas and how and 
when subjects are assessed. Under the 
new system, more subjects will begin to 
receive a score at the ear lier grade levels. 
The tracking of progress may still  have 
some anomalies from  2017 to  2018 so 
please read the cover letter going home 
with the report which will further assist 
parents in understanding these changes.  
HOLIDAY PROGRAM 
 If you havenõt yet registered for the 
OSH Care Holiday Program please do so as 
soon as possible as places are limited. This 
is a very popular program with many fun 
trips and activities throughout the two 
weeks.  
 Attached to the newsletter are 
some other optional programs that you 
may like to consider for your child.  
 
 

LAST DAY OF TERM 
Please mark in your diary that Term 

Two  concludes this Friday , June 29 , at 
1.00pm.  The OSHC Program will operate 
from this time for those that require this 
service. School resumes on Monday July 
16 at 9.00am.  

Enjoy the last week  of term ! 
Kevin Burke  

 
 

SACRAMENTAL DATES FOR 2018 
Sacrament of Confirmation  for Year 6 
students will take place on  Thursday 30th 
August at 5:00pm  with Bishop Terry 
Curtin as the celebrant.    
 
A Commitment Mass  for Confirmation  will 
take place on Sunday Augu st 5 at the 
10.00am Parish Mass.  
 
A Parent - Child Night  will be held on 
Tuesday July 24 at 7.00pm.  
 
Sacrament of Penance  (Reconciliation) for 
Year 2 students will take place on  Tuesday 
30th October at 7:00pm.  A Commitment 
Mass for this Sacrament will take place 
on  Sunday 14th October at 
the  10:00am  Parish Mass.   

 
                            

    

  



 

 

 



 

 

 

 

A lot of Sugar! 



 

 

 

 


